
Prayer Requests 
 

●​ Please pray for Brad and Cindy Hall's new grandson, born on Wednesday, 
August 20 in Nashville. He had some complications at birth and his heart did not 
beat for 3 minutes. He's on oxygen now but improving every day and they're 
continuing tests while he's in the NICU. Also, pray for their daughter, Madison 
and husband, Zach as they hope to stay near him at the hospital with an 
extended stay. 

●​ Hannah Carr - She had an emergency appendectomy on August 20th. Please 
pray for her recovery. 

●​ Ellis Coale: we found out that Ellis has a narrowing or his aorta, and that is what 
is causing his murmur and high blood pressure. We will be waiting to hear from 
doctors, but he will have to have surgery at Children’s Mercy in Kansas City in 
the next couple months. Dr. Tong said he will either get a stent, or have to have 
actual surgery depending on the panel of doctors decides. He said due to his age 
and size, he is right in between having one or the other, but he said it will 
probably be surgery where they have to go in on the side of his chest. His 
condition is not life threatening, but his heart is basically working harder than it 
needs to, and it is causing his heart to thicken. Please keep praying for Ellis!!  

 
●​ Larissa’s Cousin, Davey Merchant: Davey was in a bad car accident on Sunday, 

August 3rd. He had a lumbar fusion done which helped his back pain but as of 
now he is paralyzed from the waist down. Please pray for spiritual and physical 
healing. They are working on getting him to a rehab facility in Colorado that 
specializes in the type of back injury that Davey has.  
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